Minutes of the Hathersage Memorial Hall Management Committee
Monday 27h February 2017
1. Present – Peter, Brian, John, Graham, Tim, Marion, Martin, Liz, Amanda.

In the absence of the Chairman, the vice-chair, Peter Mander took the meeting.
2. Apologies – Lucy.
3. Minutes of the previous committee meeting were approved.
4. Matters Arising
There were no matters arising   
5. Treasurer's Report  
Whilst we are showing a loss of £3425 this is in line with expectations due to the annual insurance bill of £2000 and the payment to PRS for Music of £472.
We transferred £7000 from the Current Account to the COIF Account in 
January.
The Hall's financial position remains healthy.
6. Booking Report
John gave an overview of the last 12 months.

 The use of the Halls is even busier than ever, the last figure being 1019 booked sessions for the year to the end of February 2015, and now for the year to the end of February 2017 the figure is 1224 sessions, a 20% increase. Bookings are already arranged for December 2018.  The Parish Council has held their monthly meetings in the Hall again, and more use of the Sampson Room has been made during the year for Committee meetings of the Parish Council sub committees and those of various other interest groups. The potential clash of events has meant we have had to frequently negotiate between groups to achieve the best compromise. Not least to also allow time for cleaning and maintenance.

The restriction on Temporary Event Notice licences for alcohol to  12 has become less of a problem since January 2016 by the change in law to 15 annually and a gradual move to more ‘bring and share’ at parties.

The Stanage Hall is now definitely going to be vacated by Derbyshire C.C.  and will either become a room designed for  a more specific purpose according to the forthcoming survey, or a useful room midway in size between the Lawrence Hall and Sampson Room, which can be incorporated into the booking scheme without problem.

The computer based on line booking system referred to in previous years was followed up to the point where it was realised that on line meant ‘only in the cloud’ and that without internet access it could not actually  be used at meetings in the Memorial Halls. Plus, with the provision of the ‘Hall laptop’ all data was safe within our control, and many more customers now book by email, and similarly receive their acknowledgements, invoices and make payments, all on line. The Hall mobile phone gives us freedom to roam around and still be in contact. The Treasurer has given us partial access to the on line banking system so incoming payment can easily be checked and followed up. The only delay to more on line receipts is the inability of banks to work out how to provide an electronic system that is the equivalent of the ‘two signatures on cheques’ often used by small societies. The one telephone line to the Halls is in the Stanage Hall ( under D.C.C ) and once transferred we may be able to revisit the provision of WiFi.
Our particular thanks go to Victoria and the cleaning team for flexibility around bookings, Brian for immediate assistance when things out of our knowledge suddenly, if rarely, fail, and Marion for standing in during our absences.
7. Hirers' Feedback
There were no comments from users
8. Maintenance
Problems with the consumer board have been fixed by Paul Copley.
9. Stanage Hall
Nicholas Bisatt from DCC will meet with Children's Services at Stanage Hall on Tuesday 28th February and with representatives from the Memorial Hall Committee in March. It was agreed that Amanda would contact Nicholas to fix the date and that Peter and Brian would attend.

Estimates have been provided for various jobs. 

Electrical work including rewiring, new lights and sockets and consumer board - approx £1300 plus VAT (Phil Copley). Decorating – approx £2700 plus VAT (Dave Garton)

Sanding and sealing floor - £1140 (incl. VAT)

Plumbing to remove loo, install new disabled toilet and basin, remove gas boiler, fit new kitchen and water heater – approx £6300 incl. VAT (Percivals).

The approximate cost, including VAT would be £12,500 which will form the basis for negotiation with DCC. It may also be necessary to build a ramp for disabled access.
Feedback from community consultation.
Marion has received and analysed 56 responses.

Library and Wifi – 46, Youth space – 26 (need to involve more young people), 

Meeting space – 16. There were several suggestions for a Post Office, but is was not felt that the Trustees could manage this venture. 
10. Cleaner
There have been 5 responses to the adverts. Brian, John and Peter will provide a job description, with the help of Victoria, and will arrange interviews.                                                                      A floor cleaning scrubber/drier has been identified at a cost of about £2000, which may save time on cleaning. It was agreed that a demo would be arranged and John and Brian will evaluate.
11. Correspondence
 information from Helena had been circulated
12. A.O.B.
Insurance – meeting with James Fletcher not yet arranged
We have been provisionally accepted as external venues suppliers by DCC.
Date of next meeting        
Monday 3rd  April at 7.30pm
